IHRA Conference and Workshop on Mass Killing Sites

In March 2017, some 80 people from 18 countries participated in a conference and workshop, entitled “As Mass Murder Began: Identifying and Remembering the Killing Sites of Summer-Fall 1941.” The conference, held at the Vilna Gaon State Jewish Museum in Vilnius, Lithuania, was sponsored by IHRA (the International Holocaust Remembrance Alliance), following a similar one held in Kraków in January 2014. 
Although IHRA itself does not do the work of identifying or marking sites, it is uniquely positioned to act as a facilitator and provide a neutral, international platform to bring interested parties together. The aim of the recent conference was to discuss identifying, marking and commemorating Holocaust mass killing sites. In addition to three major lectures, there were brief presentations and workshop discussions, as well as a lively "marketplace" where participants presented their own unique projects.
The conference’s geographical focus was on the Baltic States, Belarus, Ukraine and Romania. As such, in addition to Yad Vashem Senior Historian Dr. David Silberklang, a member of the Steering Committee for IHRA's five-year Killing Sites Project, and Dr. Lea Prais, Head of "The Untold Stories," Yad Vashem’s online killing sites project, Dr. Arkady Zeltser, Director of the Moshe Mirilashvili Center on the History of Soviet Jews During the Holocaust, also attended the conference. 

Participants addressed a wide range of challenges such as dealing with sites on private land, ensuring the implementation of existing laws, and how to best support related educational programs.

Several recommendations emerged from the workshops, among them: to develop a joint database of all mass killing sites; to apply and use various state-of-the-art technologies that make information about the mass extermination sites of Jews accessible at the sites; to ensure that memorial plaques at the sites include information about both the victims and the perpetrators; and to facilitate the inclusion of mass killing sites in the narrative of local communities. In addition, it was noted that Holocaust remembrance should take place on the international, national and local levels, and therefore international projects related to Holocaust remembrance sites could serve to encourage local communities to take responsibility, and unofficial initiatives to commemorate the victims of the Holocaust should be promoted and supported.
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